## Full Circle August 1st, 2020 Minutes Zoom meeting at 9:00

**Attendees:** Lynn April, Linda Will, Mary Pasch, Sandy Nordman, Renee Stieg, Valerie Plasky, Debbie Sanchez,

**Devotion:** Today Linda will read the devotion: Psalm 120: 1-7

(September 12 Sandy, October 3<sup>rd</sup> Val, November 7<sup>th</sup> Renee, December 5<sup>th</sup> Lynn April)

**Caring card ministry** - Renee reported 22 cards were sent out in July. More cards (blank or thinking of you) are needed and they can be dropped off at the church office.

**Sewing for Smiles/Walker Bags:** Debbie will send out the pattern for the walker bags and have a copy at church for people to pick up. We will have a drop off at the church office.

**Community Shelter:** We will collect the following items for the New Community Shelter. Items include: Paper towels, napkins, plastic knives/spoons, fruit cups, pudding cups, Hand sanitizer (like the counter type style), small bottle water, sugar and coffee. After we confirm with church, we will advertise the needs on Peace e-news, Facebook, Peace website and monthly newsletter. Sandy will set up table with a collection box next week.

**Nursing home opportunities:** Valerie Plasky checked with Nurse Marsha about members who are in a nursing home or are shut ins (See below for details). We will make signs and deliver them to homes or nursing homes ( $11 \times 14$ ", 18"  $\times 24$ ") starting in September after our next meeting. We will make them at the next meeting and there will be extra sheets for people to bring home and make. This is also a great idea for kids to make them at home and drop them off at church so we can deliver them. Here is the information from Valerie. She will be coordinator of this new program and have more to share at the next meeting.

I received a list from Nurse Marsha of our homebound and nursing home residents. We have 9 homebound members in the GB/Pulaski area, 1 resident at The Cottages Memory Care in Shawano, and 2 residents at Woodside. There is also one gentleman in Madison.

Some good news! It is possible to visit our church's residents at Woodside. We would have to sign up for a 45 min. time slot in advance. Visitations are outdoors, masks required, not allowed to give them anything, and we can only visit one person at a time. We would sign upon their website for a time slot. Visitors have to go through a health screening upon arrival and before the visit. They are allowed to receive cards and "posters" via the mail or drop off. From Valerie Plasky

Next meeting will be in September 12<sup>th</sup> at 9am at Peace Lutheran Church Bring a facemask and a lawn chair. If it's nice we will have it outside otherwise we will social distance inside. If need be, we will change to a Zoom meeting if restrictions increase.